	[image: image7.png]



	UPDATE
	Number 212
	Rome, April 5th, 2006
	page  7



	
[image: image1.wmf]
	UPDATE
	212

	
	P.le M. Champagnat, 2 - C.P. 10250 - 00144  RomE      www.champagnat.org

Tel. (39) 06 545 171 - Fax (39) 06 545 17 217 – Email: publica@fms.it
	April 5 

2006


SELECTION OF NEWS ON OUR WEB SITE
March 1st – 31st, 2006
Argentina - 03/03/2006
Community animation, human and spiritual growth

First meeting of Community Superiors - Cruz del Sur
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The majority of the thirty-one communities of the Province of Cruz del Sur (Argentina and Uruguay) participated in the first meeting of Community Superiors, in Sagrada Familia, Buenos Aires, 24th and 25th February 2006.

The Provincial priority was presented there: “To promote a community animation that encourages discernment and human and spiritual growth.”

In responding to a few disappointments and hopes expressed during the last Provincial Assembly and in accompanying the animation team of brothers and of communities, we aimed to obtain Superiors who are animators of the human and spiritual growth of the brothers, life giving communities and brothers who are happy and open to the Spirit. 

That supposes that the Superiors are helped in their work of deepening the community plan, vocations ministry, community meetings, moments of recollection and of retreat, meetings between communities of the same zone. As to the brothers, they must be supported by their personal life plan, Provincial retreats, meetings in age groups, accompaniment of brothers in temporary vows, the Assembly and the Provincial Chapter, and the meetings with the Superior General during his visit to the Province.

We used these elements to outline a strategic plan in view of revitalising the brothers and the communities.

May the Lord, Mary, Marcellin and our brothers who are models of sanctity encourage us in this community task largely dependent on the generous contribution of each person!

 

General House - 06/03/2006
Activities in Rome and beyond

The General Council’s Calendar for March and April 
Here is a glimpse of the General Council’s calendar for the next couple of months

Activities in Rome:
* Regular Council meetings: 17th March and 11th April. 

* Visit to the Community of the General Administration: Brothers Luis Sobrado and Pedro Herreros, from the 1st to the 7th March.

* Visit to the International College: Brothers Luis Sobrado and Emili Turú, from the 8th to the 11th March.

Activities away from Rome:
* Brother Seán: from the 27th February to the 10th March, participation in the formators’ course in Nairobi. After this, until the 19th March, he will visit the Province of Afrique Centre-Est / East Central Africa. 

* Brother Luis G. Sobrado: from the 18th until the 25th March, participation in the formators’ course at Nairobi. 

* Brother Antonio Ramalho: from the 28th February until the 4th April, he will visit the Novitiates and Pre-Novitiates of Africa. From the 19th until the 25th April, he will participate in the meeting of Marist Apostolic Spirituality networks in Latin America. 

* Brothers Maurice Berquet and Théoneste Kalisa: from the 6th March until the 13th April, they will visit the Province of Afrique Centre-Est / East Central Africa and participate in their Provincial Chapter. 

* Brother Pedro Herreros: from the 24th until the 30th March, he will meet with the Provincial Councils of Cono Sur. 

* Brother Peter Rodney: from the 10th until the 14th April, he will participate in the formators’ course at Nairobi. From the 17th to the 23rd April, he will participate in the Provincial Chapter of Europe Centre-Ouest / West Central Europe. 

* Brother Emili Turú: On the 1st March, in Spain, there will be the formation of the team for the beatification of our martyred brothers in this country. On the 15th and 16th March, there will be a meeting in Geneva for the implantation of a Marist community in this city. From the 22nd to the 25th March, he will visit Greece. From the 23rd to the 20th April, he will be at a retreat with the brothers from Lebanon and Syria. 

* Brothers Peter Rodney and Emili Turú: There will be a meeting with the Provincial Council of the Philippines and with the District Council of Korea during the first week of April. 

* From the 17th to the 22nd April, there will be a meeting of the International Commission that will prepare a document on the Vocation of the lay Marist.

 

General House - 07/03/2006
New Directors and new Secretaries

Restructuring in the functioning of the General Council
In the new functioning of the General Council, reorganised during the January and February Plenary Sessions, it was decided that the Commissions with which they will continue to energise the life of the Institute in the coming years will be those of Mission, Religious Life and Evangelical use of Goods. Each Commission will have a General Councillor as President and a brother who will assume the responsibility of Executive Secretary. 

In the Mission Commission the President will be Brother Emili Turú and the Executive Secretary will be Brother Juan Miguel Anaya. Brother Maurice Berquet will be the President of the Evangelical Use of Goods Commission with Brother Guy Palandre as the Executive Secretary.. Brother Peter Rodney will be the President of the Religious Life Commission but at the present moment the position of Executive Secretary for this Commission has not been filled. The other General Councillors will be members of the different Commissions to support the reflection.

The Office of the Vicar General has been created to attend to the government of the Institute in close relationship with the Office of the Superior General. As well, three more offices have been created, one from each of the three Commissions, through which the General Council is going to function from now on: the Laity Office, with Brother Pau Fornells as Director; the Vocation Ministry Office, with Brother Ernesto Sánchez as Director and the Evangelical Use of Goods Office, whose Director is yet to be appointed. 

The new organisation of the General Council and its collaborators is as follows: 

Office of the Superior General
Seán Sammon

Don Neary (Secretary)

Office of the Vicar General 
Luis García Sobrado

Michael Flanigan (Delegate of the Superior General - Mission Ad Gentes)

Renee Reyes (Delegate of the Superior General - Mission Ad Gentes)

General Council Commissions

Mission Commission

Emili Turú (President)

Pedro Herreros, César Enríquez, Juan Miguel Anaya (Executive Secretary), Pau Fornells (Director of the Laity Bureau).

Religious Life Commission

Peter Rodney (President), Théoneste Kalisa, Antonio Ramalho, Ernesto Sánchez and a brother to be appointed (Executive Secretary). 

Evangelical use of Goods Commission

Maurice Berquet (President), Antonio Martínez Fernández, Dominick Pujia, Guy Palandre (Executive Secretary). 

Bureaus

Laity Bureau

Pau Fornells (Director)

Vocation Ministry Bureau

Ernesto Sánchez (Director)

Evangelical Use of Goods

A brother to be appointed (Director)

Delegations
MIC Antonio Ramalho

MAPAC Peter Rodney

Third Age, (Spanish, Portuguese) - Pedro Herreros

Mid-Life (Spanish, Portuguese) - Antonio Ramalho

Mid-Life, Third Age, English - Peter Rodney

Mid-Life, Third Age, French - Théoneste Kalisa

Cuba - Antonio Ramalho

Hermanitas - Pedro Herreros

Link 
Africa / Pacific - Théoneste Kalisa and Maurice Berquet

Europe / Asia - Emili Turú and Peter Rodney

America - Pedro Herreros and Antonio Ramalho

Community of the General Administration - Luis García Sobrado

International College - Luis García Sobrado

 

General House - 08/03/2006
New animations structures for the General Council 

General Council explains the changes effected in the Council’s Commissions
On the 17th February, the General Council organised a meeting with the personnel of the General Administration, brothers and laypeople, during which it shared information on the changes effected in the Council’s Commissions and on the calendar of activities that will occupy the General Councillors in the coming months. 

Brother Seán Sammon, Superior General, highlighted in his talk the great efforts in animation of the Institute realised during these first four years of his mandate, as well as the “Marist Vocation Year” which resulted in the arrival of some young men who are going to start formation in Provinces that have not had anyone in formation for some years; the animation of the laity, the work realised by the Commission for the Evangelical Use of Goods, the preparations and launching of the reflection that will end with the “International Marist Mission Assembly” in Mendes, the project of “Mission Ad Gentes” which is hoping to send nearly 200 brothers to Asia in the coming years, and the effort realised in the domain of the formation and development of a document on Marist spirituality. 
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As for the government of the Institute, one recalled the process of restructuring that started ten years ago, the concern about arriving at administrative autonomy in the Regions where the economy is unstable, the evaluation of the programme of formation and the necessity to revise the “Formation Guide” with the increase of young men in formation after the “Marist Vocation Year”, the need to review the functioning of the Commissions and the creation of new Offices.

Brother Seán noted that the newly created structures respond to the recommendations of the General Chapter in foreseeing the creation of new mechanisms in the area of animation and of government and he emphasised the importance of the new Offices, their Directors and their Secretaries.

Brother Emili invited the brothers and laypeople of the General House to commence the preparation process of the “International Marist Mission Assembly” which will take place from the 3rd to the 12th September 2007 at Mendes (Brazil) and in which will participate close to one hundred brothers and laypeople from the entire Institute.

This Assembly is a significant event in the history of the Institute and it is a privilege to be able to participate in the preparation of this event during which the brothers and laypeople will reflect together on the identity of Marist mission. Two years later, in 2009, there will be a new General Chapter.

The reading of the document “In the footsteps of Marcellin Champagnat – A Vision for Marist Education Today” will deepen the call that the General Council addressed to all the brothers and laypeople, it will contribute to defining the future of the Marist world and it will strengthen the international structure put in place with the restructuring of the Institute.

In the second part of the meeting, Brother Luis García Sobrado, Vicar General, gave some information on the current state of the project “Mission Ad Gentes”. He started by recalling that the development of the mission in the Institute has known three great historical stages which have marked its journey.

The first stage was defined by the providential departure of more than 1000 Marist Brothers from France, forced by the Combes law, which had decreed all the “Congregations of teachers” illegal, to disperse throughout the entire world. This process was reinforced by the creation of International Houses of Formation for brothers who were preparing to go wherever their presence was requested in the world.

The second stage started after the Second Vatican Council when the 16th General Chapter entrusted responsibility to the Provinces. Thus the Districts of Paraguay, Bolivia, East Africa, Korea… 

Finally, in 2001 the third stage started. At the 20th General Chapter, reunited under the theme of “Choose Life”, the mission ad gentes was enriched with new intercultural perspectives and gave itself as an objective to respond to a globalised world with a very close collaboration between Marist Provinces.

The spirit of the project “Mision Ad Gentes” encourages the birth of a new presence of the Institute at the service of the Mission in Asia where two-thirds of Humanity live and where there are only 200 Marist Brothers. The new Marist evangelising presences will be involved in educational and solidarity projects which will make the presence of the Institute a more international and more intercultural reality.

The meeting finished with an open forum during which the brothers and laypeople showed the usefulness of these meetings that highlight how we are all committed to the service of a common project and help to understand the complexity and immensity of the horizons to which we are heading.

Brother Seán concluded the meeting by affirming that the world has today the greatest number of young people in its history and that it is necessary that someone open them to the hope of a better world. This was the wish of our Founder. Today, brothers and laypeople, we are united in the same task. 

  

Sri Lanka - 13/03/2006
First Profession at Tudella

The first profession of five new Marist Brothers
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On Saturday February 18th, the novitiate at Tudella was the venue for the first profession of five new Marist Brothers.

In a simple and meaningful celebration of the Eucharist, Antony Adaikalam, Adnan Asif, Albert Younas, Jesudoss, and Nilupul Lukshan made their vows before their Provincial, Br Michael de Waas. 

Significantly, the new Brothers come from each of the three countries that now constitute the province – Sri Lanka, India and Pakistan. It was only late last year that the Sector of India formally came under the responsibility of Sri Lanka/Pakistan, so it is an added blessing that these young Brothers reflect fully the rich diversity of the province. At the end of the ceremony, Jesudoss spoke on behalf of the group and thanked their formators and those attending. To the pleasant surprise of all, he expressed the vote of thanks in all four languages of the region – Sinhala, Tamil, Urdu and English – and received an appreciative round of applause for his inclusion of all.

The new Brothers have now returned to their home countries and are enjoying the pleasure of being back in their own cultures, working with their local Brothers, and catching up with family and friends before moving to MAPAC, Manila in June for their post-novitiate studies.

The challenges ahead of these young Brothers are not to be underestimated. In each of the countries of the region, Christians comprise only a small minority of the population and, at times, met significant opposition from the dominant religious groups. As well, the situation of many young people is desperate. In congratulating these new Brothers, we therefore commend the generosity of their commitment to Marcellin’s work and pray earnestly for their perseverance.

General House - 14/03/2006
New version of the document on Marist Apostolic Spirituality

Meeting in Rome of the International Commission of Marist Apostolic Spirituality
From the 22nd to the 25th February, the “International Commission of Marist Apostolic Spirituality” met in Rome to finalise a draft document on Marist apostolic spirituality which will again be worked on in fine detail before being distributed to the brothers and laypeople. This was the third meeting of the Commission since its formation. 

The General Council received as a mandate from the General Chapter to develop a pastoral and user-friendly document on Marist apostolic spirituality. The General Council entrusted this work to the “International Commission of Marist Apostolic Spirituality” which is in charge of supervising this project that has as its aim to deepen the knowledge and the experience of Marist apostolic spirituality as much for the brothers as for the lay Marists who live the spirituality of Marcellin Champagnat. 

A decisive part of this project is the realisation and the distribution of a pastoral, user-friendly document that will be addressed to different cultures and various experiences of life as well as to the spirituality of the brothers and lay Marists.

The approach of the document is similar to that of the book “In the footsteps of Marcellin Champagnat, A Vision for Marist Education Today”, but this text consists of four chapters, with each one being summarised by a symbol: water (from the Gier), the rock (of the Hermitage), the table (of La Valla) and the fire (of the Spirit who guides the mission). In the fifth version of the project, the titles of the chapters are: Chapter 1 – Brothers and lay Marists, pilgrims in life and in faith; Chapter 2 – Seeking God and the meaning of life; Chapter 3 – Companions on the journey at the heart of the world and of history; Chapter 4 – Burning hearts for the mission. 
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The characteristics required of the document are that it be “precise in its content and attractive in its presentation.” To help them conceptualise the document, the International Commission formed a “Communications Group” of five brothers, who have been asked to make some pedagogical suggestions regarding the publication of the document. 

The members of the Commission are Agnes Reyes (Philippines), Bernice Reintjens (Netherlands), Sister Vivienne Goldstein (member of the General Council of the Marist Sisters) and Brothers Maurice Goutagny (France), Benito Arbués (Spain), Bernard Beaudin (Canada), Vanderlei Soela (Brazil), Miguel Ángel Santos (Mexico), Spiridion Ndanga (Rwanda), Lawrence Ndawala (Malawi), Nicholas Fernando (Sri Lanka) and Graham Neist (Australia). Brothers Luis García Sobrado and Peter Rodney represent the General Council.

The “Communications Group” is formed by Brothers Antonio Martínez Estaún (Director of Communications of the Institute), Joadir Foresti (Brazil), Jean Pierre Destombes (France), Diogene Musine (Rwanda) and Andrés Carpintero (Spain).

For various reasons, the following members were not able to be present at this meeting: Agnes Reyes (Philippines) and Brothers Lawrence Ndawala (Malawi), Nicholas Fernando (Sri Lanka) and Diogene Musine (Rwanda).

The next meeting of the Commission is planned for November 2006 with the aim of being able to present its final work to the General Council so that it can study it during its Plenary Sessions in January and February 2007. 

 

General House - 16/03/2006

The brothers and the laypeople of the General House

1st Marist International Mission Assembly
The General Council’s Mission and Laity Commissions sent to the Provinces a short time ago material to start the preparation for the “1st Marist International Mission Assembly”. We have learnt that the Institute’s thirty-two Administrative Units have started the local phase in which 5,000 brothers and laypeople are participating.

The brothers and laypeople of the General House, who have freely chosen to participate in this process, held their first preparatory meeting on the 3rd March to become aware of the material and to set the calendar for the meetings. Six meetings are planned: one each month except in July and in August. The subjects to be treated have also been chosen in accord with the method proposed by the Commission.

For a good number of the laypeople present at this preparatory meeting, it was an agreeable surprise to discover the extent of the Marist mission throughout the world. They felt part of the impressive institutional work in favour of children and young people, especially those most in need.

The International Assembly constitutes a new stage in the life of the Marist Institute, which offers the brothers and laypeople the opportunity to reflect together, on equal terms, concerning the mission of the Institute at the present time and for the future, as well as on each one’s identity.

General House - 24/03/2006
Witnesses to reconciliation

Before the next beatification of forty-seven brothers
From a total of 173 martyred brothers in Spain whose cause has been started, a group of forty-seven are going to be beatified in the months ahead, on a date that is still unknown, but which could be in the autumn of 2006 or the spring of 2007, but certainly in Rome. The cause is known as: Bernardo, Laurentino, Virgilio and forty-four others.

Given the great number of causes introduced from the same era, the Congregation for the Saints, at the request of the corresponding postulators, has decided to group them. The two causes that concern us (Bernardo, Laurentino) form part of a group of twenty-three causes, that is to say that there will be 495 people beatified on the same day. 

To prepare for this event in the Marist Institute, the Brother Superior General has constituted in Rome a Commission formed by Brothers Emili Turú (co-ordinator), Onorino Rota and Iván Buenfil. At the request of the Brother Superior General, the Provincials with communities in Spain have designated Brother Santiago Fernández to also be part of the Commission. This team, who will work in close collaboration with the Postulator General, will be responsible for what has to be organised in Rome as well as the distribution of informative material to the rest of the Institute. 

Tanzania - 27/03/2006
Marist life and Mission in Africa 

Echoes from the Marist Postulancy of Nyakato
In February & March our Postulancy Community, twenty-one members, three formators and eighteen postulants, saw its number increase with the arrival of the Major Superiors on their canonical visit to PACE - Province of Afrique Centre-Est / East Central Africa; and the Brothers from the Roo and Orore Communities – Kenya - and those from Masonga Community-Tanzania.

The first to be with us was Brother Antonio Ramalho in charge of formation, from February 27th to March 4th. With him we had a good opportunity to share about the characteristics of Marist life and Mission in Africa to be stressed in our Postulancy. We also shared positive aspects of our work and the challenges we find. Besides formal meetings we enjoyed many moments together in prayer and celebrations. 
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Eighteen Brothers from Kenya and Tanzania arrived on Saturday 11th to have an assembly with Brother Seán Sammon, who was with us from that same day to Monday 13th, accompanied by Brother Eugene Kabanguka, our newly re-appointed Provincial Superior.

In our Assembly we concentrated on the topics of Mission, Identity and Lay partnership. Well-illustrated talks with schematic materials presented by power-point made us reflect and share our own ideas and experiences. We felt very encouraged to live our Religious Life as a "living memory" and a "purifying element" in the Church and in the world at the service of God's Kingdom. 

We were also happy to get some news about the General Administration, our causes of Beatifications, Vocations, coming documents and letters as well as other issues of interest. 

The last but not the least to show us his personal interest in our work and lives was Brother Maurice Berquet who arrived on Tuesday 14th and spent less than a day, but a lot of energy.

We are grateful to our Superiors for their fraternal care and loving concern. Karibuni tena! (Come again).

Belgium - 30/03/2006
A special anniversary for Belgium 

150 years of Marist Brothers’ presence in Belgium
The Province of Europe Centre-Ouest / West Central Europe wanted to mark the 150th anniversary of the arrival of the first Marist Brothers in Belgium by a thanksgiving celebration during a Eucharist at Couvin in Belgium and a fraternal meal. 

United with the Bishop of Namur were the priests of the region including a Jesuit priest, a missionary in Africa, Brothers from Belgium, Germany, Ireland, Great Britain and France, members of Marist fraternities, former students, school directors and the parish community of Couvin. 

At the start of this Eucharist, the Brother Provincial, Brother Jacques Scholte, retraced a few stages of this Belgian presence since 1856, a presence wanted by Brother François, already the successor of Saint Marcellin Champagnat for seventeen years. 

This introduction to the Belgian Marist history was followed by a screen presentation of several historical stages of the foundation of the Marist Brothers and the presence of the Brothers in Belgium.

All present were fully aware of the reason for this Eucharist. The thanksgiving was a thank you to the Lord for all the graces lived with courage, and sometimes with heroism, firstly by the Brothers of Beaucamps, then by the Brothers of Germany, Belgium and then the Netherlands. We were able to also give thanks for the faithful Marist life which brought us close to the holiness of our Brothers in Africa, in the Congo and Rwanda. Marist Belgium also paid tribute to the history of the Church and to that of our Congregation, in giving generously its time and its talents and, even sometimes, by shedding its blood on African soil. 

The celebration was enhanced by the hymns sung by the ‘Troubadours de l’Eau Noire’ directed by Brother André Rousseaux from Couvin.

A joyful and festive meal was more than just a chance to have something to eat. It also gave the chance to the Brothers from Germany and former students from Zele to show their gratitude by a word or a souvenir. Thus Germany wanted to mark this anniversary with a very precious gift: a symbolic cross, fashioned by Brother Bernward Gerlitzki. The former students of Zele offered a picture representing their school and a book about the centenary of the school. There are no longer any Brothers in this school but the Marist spirit lives on. 

This truly Marist spirit of fraternity and conviviality was able to reign over all the assembly and it is probably with great confidence that the doors of the Third Provincial Chapter of the Province of Europe Centre-Ouest / West Central Europe will be opened in the month of April. 

MARIST BULLETIN
Internet
· Marist Bulletin 234 - 09.02.2005
Restructuring is only starting - Interview with Brother Frère Roque Ari Salet
· Marist Bulletin 235 - 16.02.2005
Visit of the President of the Autonomous Community of Madrid to the Marist community in Bucharest
· Marist Bulletin 236 - 23.02.2006
Venerable brother Alfano Vaser (1873 – 1943)
· Marist Bulletin 237 - 02.03.2006
Benedict XVI's Message for Lent 2006
· Marist Bulletin 238 – 09.03.2006
First Year Update on the Marist Tsunami Fund and its Activities
· Marist Bulletin 239 – 16.03.2006
Interview with Brother Alfredo Herrera, Assistant Director of the Orientation Programme for the missionaries of the Project Mission Ad Gentes
· Marist Bulletin 240 – 23.03.2006
Interview with Brother Acal Frances José Manuel

· Marist Bulletin 241 – 30.03.2006
The Marist International Mission Assembly is set in motion 
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